
Subscribe  |   Unsubscribe 

Welcome       May 2015
In This Issue 

Thank you for your interest in the newsletter for the Orange County Clerk-
Recorder Department. We’ll be bringing you periodic updates on the latest 
news and information regarding the department. I am honored and privileged 
to serve as your County Clerk-Recorder.  

 

Please contact my office at  (714) 834-2500 or visit us at www.ocrecorder.com 
for more information. 

         

Sincerely, 
Hugh Nguyen 

County Clerk-Recorder 

Industry Forum 

Soka University Outreach 

Special Saturday Hours 

Passport Services 

New Security Initiative 

Memorial Day Service 

New Additions 

Employee of  the Month 

Employee Service Recognition 

Did You Know…... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen speaking at Industry Forum 

Clerk-Recorder Hosts Second  
Annual Industry Forum 

 
This past  May 14,  Clerk -Recorder Hugh Nguyen hosted h is  
Second Annual Industry Forum at the Orange County Hal l  of  
Administrat ion.  The depar tment met wi th  t i t le,  mortgage, 
real tor  and bank ing execut ives and operat ional managers  
interested in provid ing input d irect ly to depar tment  manage-
ment regarding the operat ions of  the County Clerk -
Recorder ’s  Of f ice.  

  

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen provided at tendees wi th an overview 
of  depar tmental  goals for  2015, as  wel l  as updates on new 
regulat ions, SECURE and other  recording industry issues.  
Guest  speakers inc luded Board of  Supervisors members An-
drew Do,  Michel le Steel and Shawn Nelson,  County Assessor 
Claude Parr ish and Jean Pasco f rom County Corporate Com-
municat ions.  

 

For  more about  the event,  please vis i t  our  Facebook page at :  
www.facebook.com/ocrecorder  

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/CAORANGE/subscriber/new?topic_id=CAORANGE_225
mailto:david.cabrera@rec.ocgov.com?subject=Unsubscribe
http://www.ocrecorder.com/
http://www.facebook.com/ocrecorder


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen joins Vice Chair of the Board of Supervisors 
Lisa A.. Bartlett and other elected officials during the cake cutting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Department Conducts Outreach at Soka 
 University’s Annual International Festival 

 

On May 2, Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen attended 
this year’s Annual International Fest ival hosted 
by Soka University at its campus.  
 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen was present as a special 
guest. He spoke to event goers about the ser-
vices that his department offers highlight ing the 
services avai lable to south county residents at his 
department ’s South County Branch Off ice at the 
Laguna Hil ls Civic Center.  
 

The department also hosted a booth at the event. 
Staff  were avai lable to answer any quest ions 
about the department and the services offered at 
al l of  the department ’s locat ions.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen addresses 
the audience as special guest at 
Soka University’s Annual Interna-
tional Festival. 

Staffer Manny Gomez was on hand to answer any questions 
about the department. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The department averages about 100 marriage ceremonies and 150       

marriage licenses on a Saturday opening  

 

Special Saturday Hours Planned for June 27  
 

Plan now to take advantage the department’s spe-

cial Saturday hours this upcoming Saturday, June 

27 f rom 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Old County 

Courthouse in Santa Ana and the department’s 

branch of f ices in Ful lerton and Laguna Hil ls. Ap-

pointments are f i l l ing fast.  

 

This opening wi l l be the f irst for the summer, so 

demand for services is expected to be high.  

 

For more details cl ick here or visit  us at 

www.ocrecorder.com. 

http://ocrecorder.com/civicax/filebank/blobdload.aspx?BlobID=27441
http://www.ocrecorder.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staffer Tiffany Nguyen assists customers with  

their passport applications.  

Demand for Passport Services on      
Saturday Openings Surges 

 

This past Saturday, May 16, demand for pass-
port services dur ing Clerk -Recorder Hugh 
Nguyen’s special Saturday hours saw a tr iple 
digit  increase compared to last year’s May 
Saturday opening. The department saw a 
320% increase in passport appl icat ion accep-
tance compared to May’s 2014 Saturday 
hours.  
 

During May’s Saturday opening the depart-
ment accepted 42 passport appl icat ions. Last 
year dur ing the department’s May Saturday 
hours, the department accepted 10 passport 
applicat ions. These numbers show that de-
mand for Saturday hours is st i l l  strong and 
more important ly continues to grow.  

 

To read more cl ick here. 

New Security Initiative Making a Difference 
 

After months of planning and col laborat ion with 
the County Assessor, Auditor -Control ler,  CEO’s 
Off ice and the Sherr i f f ’s Department, May 
marked the second month in which a Sherif f ’s 
Special Off icer was permanent ly stat ioned in-
side the Clerk-Recorder Department’s  room 
101 at the Hal l of  Records, Bui lding 12. The 
extra secur ity presence has already made a 
dif ference for both customers and employees.  
  

SSO Robert Stammerjohan, a 25-year veteran 
of the Sherif f ’s Department was chosen based 
on his extensive experience, exemplary work 
record and exceptional interpersonal ski l ls.   
Off icer Stammerjohan wil l conduct regular pa-
trols of  the inter ior and exter ior of  the bui lding, 
as wel l as responding for calls for service in 
the ‘Walk of  Honor’ area outside the bui lding. 
He wil l also provide escorts for employees as 
needed.  
 

Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen commented that 
safety is his number one pr ior ity for staff  and 
customers and is the reason why he init iated 
this increase in security.  
 

We would l ike to welcome SSO Stammerjohan 
and let him know that he has already made a 
dif ference.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SSO Stammerjohan at his station in room 101 of the Clerk-
Recorder Department 

https://cms.ocgov.com/civicax/filebank/blobdload.aspx?BlobID=44086


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen at Memorial Day service. 

 
Clerk-Recorder Honors Our Fallen  

 

This past Memorial Day, Clerk -Recorder 

Hugh Nguyen attended the Memorial Day ser-

vice held at Fairhaven Memorial Park in 

Santa Ana to honor those who gave their 

l ives in service to our country and of  those 

who currently serve or have served our na-

t ion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eve Lee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Isabel Dominguez 

Department Welcomes New Staff 
 

In May, the department welcomed 

new staf f  members Eve Lee and    

Isabel Dominguez. Eve wil l be work-

ing in operat ions at the department’s 

North County Branch Off ice in Ful ler-

ton. Isabel wil l  be working at the    

department ’s central off ice in Santa 

Ana. Both wil l be helping customers 

obtain birth, death and marriage   

cert if icates as wel l as issuing mar-

r iage l icenses and performing civil 

marriage ceremonies and other ser-

vices. The department is excited to 

have them.  

 

We wish them much success!  
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Betty Ostrow 

Employee of the Month 

 
April Employee of the Month 
 

Clerk-Recorder Nguyen is pleased to announce 

Betty Ostrow as the Employee of  the Month for 

the month of  May.  

 

Betty has attained great knowledge in her 30+ 

years with the county and continues to str ive to 

provide excel lent service to customers. She is a 

team player and is always ready to assist  with ad-

dit ional assignments.  

 

Betty's professionalism and courteousness is wel l 

recognized whi le assist ing the public and her co -

workers. Her hard work and dedicat ion is appreci-

ated by al l.  

 

Congratulat ions to Betty on her achievement!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From left to right: Eva Zarate and Daniela Rivera 

 (Laura Sipa not pictured) 

 
Service Awards 
 

Congratulat ions to Daniela Rivera, Laura 

Sipa and Eva Zarate on reaching service 

milestones in their careers.  

 

This May, Laura and Eva reached their 20 t h 

year of  service with the County of  Orange. 

Daniela  reached her 15 t h year of  service.   

 

The department would l ike to thank all of  

you for your service and dedication to the 

people and County of  Orange!  



Did you know that on……... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 1912,  aviation pioneer Glenn L. Martin of Santa Ana made the first water-to-water airplane flight 

from Newport Beach to Avalon Bay (Catalina Island) 

 

 

Visit our webpage at: www.ocrecorder.com 

 

For more about the Orange County Archives visit: www.ocarchives.com  

 

May 3,1842:  The Rancho Canada de los A l isos was granted to Jose Serrano by the Mexican governor  of  
Cal i forn ia.  (Ca l i forn ia was par t  of  Mexico  f rom 1821 to 1846. )  Serrano ’s house is  now par t  of  
the Count y's  Her i tage  Hi l l  His tor ica l  Park  in Lake Forest .  

May 4,1962:  Mov ie land W ax Museum opened in Buena Park .  I t  c losed in 2005.  

  
May 11,1920:  The town of  Harper  of f ic ia l ly changed i ts  name to Costa Mesa.  The name was se lected in a 

newspaper  contest .  The winn ing name was submit ted by loca l  res ident  A l ice P lummer,  who 
won $25.  

  
May 23,1936:  Newpor t  Harbor  was dedicated.  Pres ident  Frank l in  Rooseve l t  launched a ce lebratory yacht  

parade by send ing a te legraph  s igna l  f rom the White House.  

May 24,1920:  Oi l  was d iscovered in Hunt ington Beach,  launch ing an economic boom. On the same day,  the 
Orange Count y Histor ica l   Soc iety he ld i ts  f i rs t  of f ic ia l  meet ing.  

May 27,1977:  D isneyland's  Space Mounta in he ld i t s  grand open ing.  A l l  s ix surv iv ing Mercury ast ronauts 
at tended.  

   

Facts and photo courtesy of the Orange County Archives 

  

http://www.ocrecorder.com
http://www.ocarchives.com
http://www.facebook.com/ocrecorder
Http://www.ocarchives.com

